Trixie Behr - Fwd: Re: Technical Conference Date

09-2440-01

From:

Ruben Arredondo

To:

Behr, Trixie

Date:

4/14/2010 11:20 AM

Subject: Fwd: Re: Technical Conference Date

UTAH PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

2010 APR 1 to P 3: 53

Please file in this docket

CECENT

>>> Tracy Tanner

· 4/14/2010 11:13 AM >>>

Dear Steve,

Hidden Creek Water Company is not able to reschedule the technical conference set for April 22, 2010. Between the number of individuals involved via the Division of Public Utilities, Jason Tanner and my schedules (all who's attendance is mandatory by the PSC), it is not possible to reschedule that conference in May during the dates you have suggested. Regardless, it has been my experience in years past with the community members, that no matter what date a meeting is scheduled, it is likely it would not meet everyone's desires. The water company will execute the PSC's mandate to hold a technical conference within 45 days of the Commission's Stay of Order and so has scheduled that conference along with the required notice to all it's customers regarding said conference.

Regards,

Tracy Tanner Hidden Creek Water Co.

On Apr 8, 2010, at 7:55 AM, Steve Thompson wrote:

Dear Tracy:

Sorry we have been playing phone tag between you, Bill Pope, and I. It has come to our attention that several community members on the Hidden Creek Water system will be out of town who want to attend the technical conference meeting you have scheduled for April 22. One will be having surgery a few days prior which might prevent him from attending as well.

I have contacted the Public Service Commission and they have told me the date can be changed as long as they get it in writing before April 22. The community members have stated virtually all of them will be in town between May 10 and May 31. Would you please reschedule the technical conference meeting between those dates? Just clear the date with the PSC and let them know in writing the date.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Steve Thompson